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Jake Horton

From: Darl Sweetland <dSweetland@anglianwater.co.uk>
Sent: 13 June 2023 21:09
To: Planning Policy
Cc:
Subject: RE: Corby Glen Neighbourhood Plan Consultations
Attachments: June 2023 Non-Domestic Demand External Briefing.pdf

Categories: Blue Category

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or 
clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

 

Dear South Kesteven Policy team and Corby Glen Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group 
  
Thank you for consulting Anglian Water. Anglian Water is now targeting our strategic planning engagement to work 
with local authorities on their Local Plans and supporting documents. This is to ensure that there are district wide 
policies that can support sustainable development and assist Council’s in selecting development locations that can 
be served by low carbon water supply and water recycling options.  
  
Anglian Water supports the preparation of Neighbourhood Plans, and we continue to welcome local policy which 
supports higher levels of water efficiency in new development and requires the use of Sustainable drainage systems 
(SuDS) such as Policy CG4. Advice on water use can be found at  https://www.anglianwater.co.uk/help-and-
advice/save-water/ 
  
Anglian Water’s updated draft Drainage & Wastewater Management Plan (DWMP) can be found at: 
https://www.anglianwater.co.uk/about-us/our-strategies-and-plans/drainage-wastewater-management-plan/ 
  
As you may know Corby Glen Water Recycling Centre (WRC) has in recent years been unable to consistently meet all 
its permit conditions. One challenge, that colleagues are working with the Environment Agency on is the Biological 
Oxygen Demand (BOD) because of treated wastewater. A £1.1m investment in the WRC is currently progressing and 
is due for completion this year.  You’ll see from the draft DWMP that Corby Glen WRC is in the Welland Valley 
catchment area. The current work to address BOD mean that no further investment will need to be considered 
between 2025 and 2030 and to the end of the DWMP in 2050. The DWMP indicates that population growth will be 
633 people from 2021 to 2050.  We note the Local Plan allocates some 250 dwellings to Corby Glen for the period to 
2036. Promoters of development sites to be served by Anglian Water should contact Anglian Water as a pre-
application enquiry to develop a feasible solution for drainage and water supply.  
  
Corby Glen is within the area from which Anglian Water sources water. To reduce the amount of water abstracted 
from the environment and to protect water supplies for existing and planned new homes Anglian Water has recently 
agreed the attached non-domestic water demand position. The position may mean that new demands for water 
from business and industry will be declined to address the water supply demand balance across the region. This will 
include significant new non-household demand requests in South Kesteven within the East Lincolnshire Water 
Resource Zone. The East Lincolnshire WRZ covers an area of 2785 sq. km, extending from Humber to the Wash and 
is based on the supply systems for Grimsby, Louth, Skegness, and Boston. The supplies are primarily groundwater 
abstractions from the Lincolnshire Chalk, Lincolnshire Limestone and Spilsby Sandstone. There is also surface water 
abstraction from the Louth Canal into Covenham pumped storage reservoir.  
  
Given groundwater abstraction reductions there will be no water surplus in the WRZ by 2029 and without new 
supplies and water efficiency measures the WRZ and communities within it will, in an average year, have a water 
deficit by 2044. That deficit is planned to be addressed through new supplies, smart metering improving domestic 
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and business water efficiency to reduce in property leakage, reductions in distribution leakage – Anglian Water is 
already the leading performer in reducing leakage in the sector - and supporting customers to be more water 
efficient. In the longer term, the reduction in overall supply to business is also being driven by a new Defra target 
that requires water companies to reduce non-household demand by 13% by 2037/38 and by 39% by 2050. 
  

Darl Sweetland DMS, MRTPI 
Spatial Planning Manager – Sustainable Growth 

 
  
Web: www.anglianwater.co.uk 
Pronounced: dahl-sweetlund (he/him) 

Anglian Water Services Limited 
Lancaster House, Lancaster Way, Ermine Business Park, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire, PE29 6XU 

  

 
  
  
  
  
  

From:   
Sent: Wednesday, May 3, 2023 11:50 AM 
To: rebecca.wright1@cadentgas.com; customersupport@nationalgrid.com; info@westernpower.co.uk; Planning 
Liaison <planningliaison@anglianwater.co.uk>; stamford.npt@lincs.pnn.police.uk; 
customer_services@lincolnshire.gov.uk; sarah.fletcher@healthwatchlincolnshire.co.uk; lccg.office@nhs.net; 
info@ukmoa.org; james.blanchard@networkrail.co.uk 
Subject: Corby Glen Neighbourhood Plan Consultations 
  

*EXTERNAL MAIL* - Please be aware this mail is from an external sender - 
THINK BEFORE YOU CLICK 

  

Dear Consultee, 

  

Corby Glen Neighbourhood Development Plan Consultation: Submission Publication 

  

The Corby Glen Neighbourhood Plan Group (on behalf of Corby Glen Parish Council) have prepared a 
Neighbourhood Plan for the Corby Glen Parish area. You are being contacted because you (or your organisation) 
were, in the past, invited to provide feedback during earlier drafting of the Plan. 



3

  

The Neighbourhood Plan has now been submitted to South Kesteven District Council, and has received their 
approval to go forward to statutory consultation. This email is to notify you that this consultation is now open, and 
to invite you to make any comments on the submitted Neighbourhood Plan, or its supporting evidence base.  

  

I attach a public notice from South Kesteven District Council giving details about the consultation and below is a link 
to the Corby Glen Neighbourhood Plan webpage where all the documents are available: 

Corby Glen Neighbourhood Development Plan (southkesteven.gov.uk) 

  

The consultation will run from the 26 April 2023 until the 12 June 2023, and any comments should be sent directly 
to SKDC (email address: planningpolicy@southkesteven.gov.uk) 

  

With thanks and kind regards, 

  

 

(Co-chair of Corby Glen’s Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group) 

 

--*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*---*----*-----*----*----*----*---
-*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*---*----*-----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----
*----*---- 
The information contained in this message is likely to be confidential and may be legally privileged. 
The dissemination, distribution, copying or disclosure of this message, or its contents, is strictly 
prohibited unless authorised by Anglian Water. It is intended only for the person named as addressee. 
Anglian Water cannot accept any responsibility for the accuracy or completeness of this message. 
Contracts cannot be concluded with us by email or using the Internet. If you have received this 
message in error, please immediately return it to the sender at the above address and delete it from 
your computer. Anglian Water Services Limited Registered Office: Lancaster House, Lancaster Way, 
Ermine Business Park, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire, PE29 6XU Registered in England No 2366656 
Please consider the environment before printing this email.--*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*--
--*----*----*----*----*----*---*----*-----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*----*---
-*----*---*----*-----*----*----*----*----*----* 



   

 

   

 

 

Anglian Water’s Non-Domestic Water Requests Policy  
June  2023  

 

1.0 Executive Summary  
The East of England is the driest part of the country and climate change is making summers hotter and 

drier. To help protect the environment, the Environment Agency (EA) is reviewing abstraction licences 

and reducing the amount of water that businesses including Anglian Water can abstract from the 

environment. As a result, the gap between the demand for water and our supply (aka headroom) 

has shrunk. 

 

This situation is reducing our ability to be flexible with new requests to supply non-domestic 

connections which were not planned for in the Water Resources Management Plan (WRMP). 

However, where our supplies allow, we will endeavour to help businesses in whatever way we can to 

meet their needs and continue to serve the communities and economies they support.  

 

To respond to both this challenge, and a growing population, Anglian Water is building a new strategic 

pipeline to move water around our region. We have also developed plans to build two new reservoirs 

to increase water supply. These solutions will take time to deliver, and so it is more crucial than ever 

that all homes and businesses are water efficient, to reduce the overall demand for water, to meet 

government targets and to ensure there is enough water to go around. 

 

2.0 Background  
2.1 Anglian Water   

Anglian Water serves 20% of the total landmass of England and Wales and covers the largest 

geographical area of any water company. The Anglian Water region is the driest area in the country, 

receiving around two thirds of the average national rainfall. The population in the East of England has 

increased by 8.3% between 2011-2021, according to census data, which is the highest rate of growth 

in the UK. At Anglian Water we are committed to catering for this population growth and subsequently 

enabling growth in the economy. Agriculture and agri-food processing are vital industries in the East 

of England and require high volumes of water.  

 

2.2 The EA’s Abstraction Reduction Strategy  

Water abstraction from the environment provides essential water for public water supply, agriculture 

and industry. However, unsustainable levels of abstraction impact the ecology and resilience of our 

rivers, wetlands and aquifers. Having the right flow in our rivers and protecting groundwater levels is 

essential to supporting healthy ecology, enhancing natural resilience to drought, and ensuring that 

rivers continue to support recreation and wellbeing . The Environment Agency (EA)’s abstraction 

reduction strategy is therefore essential for the health of our environment, but it does present some 

challenges for both ourselves and other businesses, especially as changes have been made to the EA’s 

approach since we developed our last long term water resources management plan.  

 

We also have three public water supply groundwater licences which require closure by June 2024. A 

further two public water supply groundwater sources have been identified at potential risk of closure 



   

 

   

 

by 2030. This, as well as the other pressures on our water supply, adds even greater pressure to the 

gap between demand for water and our ability to supply. 

 

2.3 Water Resource Management Plans (WRMPs) 

Every 5 years water companies create a WRMP which sets out how water companies intend to achieve 

a secure supply of water for customers and a protected and enhanced environment. This includes 

consideration of which abstraction licences are being reduced or removed and predictions for 

requirements from new homes and businesses. There have always been requests for new or increased 

water connections after the WRMP has been drafted and we build in an element of flexibility into the 

plan for unforeseen changes.  However, due to the changes in the EA’s abstraction reduction strategy 

the number of requests received by Anglian Water for non-domestic connections has increased in the 

last year as business are also having their licences reduced or revoked, or simply cannot access any 

other source of water. At the same time we have seen new requests related to the ‘onshoring’ of 

production following Brexit and other supply chain issues, as well as new demands relating to net zero 

ambitions.  

 
3.0 How can Anglian Water Help? 

Anglian Water has a statutory duty to supply water for domestic purposes. This means we are legally 

obliged to supply water to all household properties as well as any domestic requirements (e.g., 

drinking water, hand-basins, toilets and showers) of non-household properties. In many cases, 

domestic demand will be the only requirement for non-household properties (e.g., schools, hospitals, 

offices, shops and hairdressers). Non-domestic demand refers to water use for industrial processes, 

(e.g., agri-food production or car washes), and there is no legal requirement for us to supply for this 

type of water usage where it might put at risk our ability to supply water for domestic purposes.  

 

Although Anglian Water do not have a statutory obligation to supply for non-domestic purposes in 

these circumstances, we factor this into our WRMP and we do everything we can to support 

businesses in the region, with the help of the water retail market. However, as described above, the 

situation is now changing, due to water supply being squeezed by abstraction reduction, climate 

change and a fast-growing population. Therefore, where new and unplanned non-domestic requests 

are received, there might be the need to decline in order to protect existing supplies and the 

environment. However, we are always willing to provide practical support and advice on navigating 

the regulation and the EA’s abstraction reduction strategy to businesses in our region.  

 

4.0 What can your water retailer do to help? 
The water retailer is the main point of contact for any water related issues or advice a business might 

need. We would always advise businesses contact them first and foremost to discuss water supply. 

Water retailers can provide information, including on how to become more water efficient and make 

the water you already have go further. 

 

5.0 What can businesses do to help? 

The cheapest and most sustainable solution to the region’s water resource problem is to collectively 

reduce our water consumption. Water efficiency measures can be an extremely effective way to free 

up water resources for business expansion or new connections. Anglian Water have an ambitious 

smart metering roll out programme across the region for all homes and businesses which help 

customers change their behaviour and become more water efficient. For our largest business 

customers, we offer smart meter data down to 15-minute intervals. 



   

 

   

 

 

Water efficiency audits should be undertaken before new water supplies are requested. This could 

include installing water efficient devices (e.g., aerated taps and shower heads, low flush or air flush 

toilets) and efficient white goods (e.g., dishwashers and washing machines). Water demand can also 

be reduced through fitting smart meters, which measure water usage and provide regular readings, 

helping to identify leaks and tracking water consumption. Meters can also help support and encourage 

behavioural change. 

 

In many cases, water reuse can also be a good option for reducing demand for water. Water reuse 

generally refers to the capture, treatment (if required) and use of alternative water supplies for non-

potable purposes. It includes rainwater and surface water harvesting, greywater recycling and 

wastewater recycling. Water reuse technologies have the potential to save significant amounts of 

water, especially in situations where non potable water could be used in production.  

 

6.0 What we need from government?   
There are several things Anglian Water is calling on the government to do to help address this 

challenge and protect water resources:  

 

1. Include every sector in a national campaign to reach the 20% water demand reduction target 

published in the Environment Act 2021.   

2. Introduce a mandatory water efficiency labelling system for water using products, similar to 

the scheme already in place for energy using products. 

3. Tighten building regulations and enforcement so that new homes are built to ambitious water 

efficient standards, as set out in the government’s EIP (Environment Improvement Plan) 2023. 

4. Make a commitment to link water efficiency with existing and new energy efficiency policies 

and retrofitting programmes. 

5. Recognise the need to create new headroom to enable non-domestic growth. 

6. Support us in delivering large scale strategic water resources options (for example, Anglian 

Water’s two new reservoirs and new pipelines).  




